---DRAFT---

CITY OF OREM
NATURAL RESOURCES STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE
December 5, 2024

Place:		Development Services Conference Room
Those present: 	Quinn Mecham, Hilary Hungerford, Paul Dunn, Sarah Bateman, and Darren Hawkins - Natural Resources Stewardship Committee members; Matthew Taylor, Long Range Planner; Jenn Gale, City Council Representative.
Those excused: None absent
5:10 p.m.: 	Commission Chair, Quinn Mecham, called the meeting to order.
1. Key Discussions and Actions
a. 2025 Meeting Calendar
Discussed maintaining the first Thursday of each month for meetings, except for January .
Annual retreat set for January 9, 2025, from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.
b. 2025 Community Events Planning
Birding Event: Scheduled for January 13, 2025, at the city library. Event title: "Feathers and Full Moons." Paul Dunn will confirm venue availability and lead coordination; send details to Matt Taylor for coordination with the Administration.
Nordic Ski Event: Tentatively scheduled for February 8, 2025, with a backup date of February 22, 2025. Event details to be finalized based on snow conditions and location availability.
c. Sustainability Coordinator Role Discussion
Guest speaker George Hamley (Provo City Council) shared insights on the evolution of Provo’s sustainability coordinator position. Initially part-time, combined with parking management. Evolved into a planning-focused role under Development Services, integrating sustainability into broader city projects.
Highlighted importance of defining responsibilities, securing funding, and aligning with city priorities.
The committee discussed how Orem could adapt Provo’s model to fit local needs, emphasizing grant acquisition and efficiency improvements.
d. City Council Collaboration
Reviewed opportunities to align committee efforts with city priorities.
Jenn Gale to share insights from upcoming City Council retreat for integration into NRSC planning.
e. Winter Events Advertising and Coordination
Emphasis on leveraging library newsletters and social media channels.
Paul Dunn to create and distribute flyers.
2. Administrative Updates
Committee name change to Natural Resources Advisory Commission pending City Council approval.
Updates on procedural changes for consistent committee operation across the city.
3. Approval of November 7, 2024, Minutes
A motion was made to approve the minutes. 

Approved: 5:0 - Quinn Mecham, Hilary Hungerford, Paul Dunn, Sarah Bateman, and Darren Hawkins 
4. Adjournment
Quinn Mecham, Hilary Hungerford, Paul Dunn, Sarah Bateman, and Darren Hawkins voted 5:0 to adjourn the meeting. 
The meeting adjourned at 6:15 p.m.
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